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Finance and Administrative Services Department 
PURCHASING DIVISION 
115 S. Andrews Avenue, Room 212 • Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 • 954-357-6066 • FAX 954-357-8535 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE:	 August 8, 2018 

TO: 	 Board of County Commissioners 

THRU:	 Kevin B. Kelleher, Deputy CFO/Deputy Director 
Finance and Administrative Services Department 

FROM:	 Brenda J. Billingsley, Director BRENDA Digitally signed by BRENDA 
BILLINGSLEY
DN: dc=cty, dc=broward, dc=bc, 
ou=Organization, ou=BCC, ou=PU, 
ou=Users, cn=BRENDA BILLINGSLEY 
Date: 2018.08.08 17:32:24 -04'00' 

Purchasing Division BILLINGSLEY 

SUBJECT:	 August 14, 2018 - Commission Meeting - Agenda Item No. 93 
Motion to Approve Final Ranking of the Qualified Firms for Request for Proposals 
(RFP) No. S2115731P1, Consultant Services for Broward County’s Medical 
Examiner’s and Broward Sheriff’s Office Crime Laboratory Combined Facility 

Attached please find Cone of Silence communication dated August 7, 2018 submitted by 
Mark J. Stempler, Becker & Poliakoff, on behalf of Saltz Michelson Architects 
regarding the subject procurement for the second rankeG proposer. 

A timely Objection Letter was submitted and a response provided on July 18, 2018. 

At the request of Mr. Stempler, the attached Cone of Silence communication is being 
submitted to the Board prior to the August 14, 2018 Board meeting. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

BJB/cmm/mpg/lg 

c:	 Bertha Henry, County Administrator 
Monica Cepero, Deputy County Administrator 
George Tablack, CPA, Chief Financial Officer 
Tom Hutka, Director, Public Works Department 
Robert Melton, County Auditor 
Andrew Meyers, County Attorney 

Broward County Board of County Commissioners 
Mark D. Bogen • Beam Furr • Steve Geller • Dale V.C. Holness • Chip LaMarca • Nan H. Rich • Tim Ryan • Barbara Sharief • Michael Udine 

www.broward.org 

http:2018.08.08


 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

  
 

 

 
    

 

  
  

 
 

 
  

  
    

Mark J. Stempler, Esq. 
Shareholder 
Board Certified Construction Lawyer 
LEED Green Associate 
Phone: (561) 820-2884   Fax: (561) 832-8987 
mstempler@beckerlawyers.com 

Becker & Poliakoff 
625 N. Flagler Drive 
7th Floor 
West Palm Beach, Florida  33401 

August 7, 2018 

Via Email to:  ameyers@broward.org 
Andrew J. Myers, Esq. 
County Attorney 
115 South Andrews Ave, Suite 423 
Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 

Via Email to:  bbillingsley@broward.org 
Brenda J. Billingsley, Director 
Broward County Purchasing Division 
115 South Andrews Avenue, Room 212 
Fort Lauderdale, Florida  33301 

Re:	 Solicitation # S2115731P1 - Broward County’s Medical Examiner’s Office 
and BSO’s Crime Lab Combined Facility (“RFP”) – Cone of Silence 
Communication – Agenda Item 93, August 14, 2018 Meeting 

Dear Mr. Myers and Ms. Billingsley: 

The undersigned law firm represents the Broward County CBE Firm, Saltz Michelson 
Architects ("SALTZ MICHELSON") with regard to the above-referenced RFP.  Please attach 
this correspondence to any agenda item for the August 14, 2018 Commission Meeting, and please 
distribute this Cone of Silence to the Board of County Commissioners prior to that meeting. 

Broward County CBE Firm, Saltz Michelson submitted its three-day objection letter in 
May following the evaluation committee's initial ranking of proposers.  A copy is attached hereto 
as Exhibit “B.”  The ranking, in which Leo A. Daly, Company ("Daly") is the recommended 
awardee, was unfair, incorrect and violated Florida law, and should be rejected by the County 
Commission. 

Saltz Michelson is the go to Broward firm to prime highly successful projects, such as the 
new BARC facility and the Lauderhill Mall New Transit Center.  In addition, Saltz Michelson is 
proudly one of the few CBE prime firms in the County performing complex architecture and 
promoting local jobs and local economic development as a prime consultant and NOT as a 
subconsultant. 

First, during oral presentations Daly made material misrepresentations and changes from 
its written proposal. Those misrepresentations and changes are clearly prohibited by Florida law, 
Broward County's Code, the RFP, and are just outright unfair and call out for rejection of this 
ranking! Daly told the evaluation committee Daly had designed “hundreds” of similar facilities, 
including medical examiner facilities.  That is misleading.  According to its written proposal, 

mailto:bbillingsley@broward.org
mailto:ameyers@broward.org
mailto:mstempler@beckerlawyers.com


  
 

 
 

 

 
 

  
 

 

 
 
 

  
 

   
 

 
 

  

 
  

   
  

  
  

    
 

 
  

     
 

 

    

Andrew Myers, County Attorney 
Brenda Billingsley, Director 
August 7, 2018 
Page 2 

none of the Daly personnel assigned to this project have worked on a medical examiner 
facility that has actually been constructed.  Even if the Daly firm generally has experience, 
the personnel that was proposed for this project do not. This information misled the evaluation 
committee by inducing improper reliance on those statements, and resulted in a top-ranking based 
on false pretenses. 

Second, Daly submitted false information in its written proposal.  It claims Daly’s 
mechanical, electrical and plumbing (“MEP”) engineer designed a “medical examiner facility” in 
Barbados.  Yet, elsewhere in the proposal it is revealed that experience is actually with a 
“forensic lab,” where it performed only upgrades, and not a new design like the project for 
Broward County.  Daly was trying to get credit for performing similar projects that are not 
at all similar. Again it appears this misled the evaluation committee, to the unwarranted benefit 
of Daly.  False information again calls out for rejection of this ranking. 

Third, Daly either misrepresented its compliance with the project’s CBE goal, or its 
proposal was illusory.  Daly’s MEP engineer was proposed to represent the overwhelming majority 
of the CBE participation goal for this procurement, approximately 22% of the 25% goal.  During 
the evaluation committee meeting Daly, for the first time, represented that its own in house staff 
would also provide MEP services on this project where needed.  If Daly were to assume, or even 
supplement, the MEP work on this project, that would significantly reduce the CBE 
performance of this contract.  This would amount to nothing more than a bait and switch 
with regard to its compliance with the CBE requirements.  Daly changed its proposal during 
the presentation based on intense questioning from EC members. 

In addition, such a switch would represent an impermissible change from Daly’s written 
proposal. Daly’s proposal did not state Daly would self-perform MEP work on the project. 
Further, its proposal only lists one Daly employee who has a mechanical engineering degree, and 
that employee was only proposed to provide quality assurance/quality control services, and has no 
experience with a completed medical examiner’s facility. The providing of additional in-house 
MEP services was simply not part of the proposal, and the suggestion that Daly would 
provide those services is a significant departure from its written proposal 

Fourth, Two evaluation committee members were from the Broward County Sheriff’s 
Office and the Broward County Medical Examiner’s office.  Those are the two user agencies for 
this facility. Both members from the two user agencies ranked Saltz Michelson number one 
in the evaluations.  These evaluators clearly preferred Saltz Michelson for this project. 

Fifth.  There appears to be a Bias against Broward County local firms to prime this 
job. Emails obtained by public records request show top County officials wanted a large 
national firm as prime to the detriment of local firms like Saltz Michelson as prime. As a 
policy matter County Commissioners should encourage their local firms to prime jobs and 
use nationals as subconsultants, not the reverse as suggested by staff. This ranking must be 



  

  
 

 
 

 

 

  
 

 
 

  
 

  

 
   

   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  
  
 
 
  
  
 

  

Andrew Myers, County Attorney 
Brenda Billingsley, Director 
August 7, 2018 
Page 3 

rejected!  Please see Exhibit A – Email showing bias against Broward Local and CBE firms 
as prime.  

CONCLUSION 

The County should not award this project to Daly since it was allowed to gain an unfair 
competitive advantage by inducing the evaluation committee to rely on its material 
misrepresentation made during oral presentations, which contradicts the statements made in its 
written proposal. Doing so violated Florida law, Broward County’s Purchasing Code, and the 
RFP.  This combined medical examiners' office and crime lab facility is too large, and too 
important, not to have the best design consultant in place.  It appears the Purchasing Division 
simply wanted to go with the biggest firm, regardless of qualifications or the proposal, as 
evidenced by the correspondence attached as Exhibit “B,” produced by the Division, in spite 
of the clear RFP requirements.   Saltz Michelson has performed significant projects for Broward 
County, and has been a pillar of the community for decades.  The ranking should be withdrawn, 
and Saltz Michelson should be ranked number one. In the alternative, the proposals should be 
thrown out and the procurement should be re-advertised or the County Commission should vote 
to hear presentations as the Procurement Authority and rank the proposals themselves as there 
appears to be a bias against our local homegrown firms. 

Thank you for your consideration of the foregoing. 

Sincerely, 

Mark J. Stempler 
For the Firm 

MJS2/ers 

Enclosures 

cc:	 Glenn Miller, Esq. (via email) 
Fernando Amuchastegui (via email) 
Carolyn Messersmith (via email) 
Connie Mangan (via email) 
Bernie Friedman, Esq. (via email) 
Client (via email) 

ACTIVE: S15157/389636:11152415_3 
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From: Musarra, Ariadna 
Sent: Monday, February 26, 2018 8:11 PM 
To: Hawke, David 
Cc: Thompson, Jeffrey 
Subject: RE: RFP No. S2115731P1, Consultant Services for MEO and Crime Lab Combined Facility 

Hi David, 

I am sorry we did not get the responses from 

bigger firms as we had hoped. 

A. 
From: Hawke, David  
Sent: Monday, February 26, 2018 2:45 PM 
To: Musarra, Ariadna 
Cc: Thompson, Jeffrey 
Subject: FW: RFP No. S2115731P1, Consultant Services for MEO and Crime Lab Combined Facility 

Ariadna, 

Today’s Up-Date ; Our Purchasing department received six (6) vendor proposals for our MEO-
Crime Lab project. 

See (below) the list of prime consultant names. 

Thank you, 

Respectfully, 

David 

David M. Hawke, RA, AIA, LEED FA, NCARB 
Project Manager IV 
Construction Management Division 
115 S. Andrews Avenue, Suite A-550, Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33301 

DHawke@Broward.org 
Office: (954) 357-5638 Mobile: (954) 465-1123 Mobile : (561) 346-5393 

mailto:DHawke@Broward.org
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From: Williams, Marie 
Sent: Monday, February 26, 2018 9:22 AM 
To: Hawke, David <DHAWKE@broward.org> 
Cc: Thompson, Jeffrey <JTHOMPSON@broward.org> 
Subject: RFP No. S2115731P1, Consultant Services for MEO and Crime Lab Combined Facility 

Good morning, 

Proposals were received from the below. Once I complete my initial review including the request(s) for 
additional information/clarifications (as warranted), I will release the proposals to all pertinent parties. 

mailto:JTHOMPSON@broward.org
mailto:DHAWKE@broward.org
http:www.broward.org


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“EXHIBIT B” 

























